
	

	
	

 
Advanced Clinical Focus: Hormones and Endocrinology 
Transcript – Class 3 Part 2 
 
0:00   
Now stage three is when all systems have failed, all systems have crashed, and 
now the individual is in a state of exhaustion. They've gone through multiple ups 
and downs with adrenaline, cortisol, DHEA, but it's been so persistent, they've 
tried to resist so much, that now their resources are finished, they've used up all 
the dollars in their health account. Cortisol is depressed, DHEA is depressed, and 
they're just flatlined. We're going to see what that actually looks like with labs 
coming up.  
 
0:34   
So what are some symptoms of depressed cortisol? Well, as you might expect, 
fatigue, and usually pretty extreme severe fatigue. Fatigue that's just persistent 
throughout the day, not helped by sleep. With the other stages of adrenal fatigue, 
usually, we see fatigue happening at different times in the day. Sometimes it's 
only in the morning, sometimes it's only in the afternoon, the afternoon lull at 
around three o'clock is pretty common. But then when someone goes into 
adrenal burnout, or stage three, they're just tired all the time; they feel like they 
can never catch up. This can lead to feelings of apathy, people tend to get fairly 
absent minded, their brain is getting highly affected as well. Poor coordination 
results. We have increased amounts of sleep, but decreased quality. So although 
the person might be tired all the time and wanting to sleep for 10, 11, or 12 hours 
a night, they still might be getting up throughout the night, because they're still 
kind of getting stimulated. Increased inflammation and allergies. Cortisol really 
helps to bring down inflammation, in fact, so much so, that there are steroid 
drugs, which are very strong forms of cortisol, to help bring down inflammation, 
right? So when the body can't make enough cortisol anymore, inflammation can 
increase and allergies can increase as well. People tend to be very depressed in 
this stage. It might lead to early menopause as well affecting different hormones 
of the body; basically, shutting down sex hormones at this point. Someone has 
been really low in sex hormones for a long period amount of time at this stage. 
And someone might experience muscle pain.  
 
2:33   
What are some reasons why people might lose adrenal function? Well, firstly, in 
a lot of these we've talked about already, chemicals and drugs, infections, can 
slowly wear down the adrenal glands. Autoimmune conditions, which are 
constantly stimulating the immune system, and again, wearing down the adrenal 
glands. Cancers. Lack of necessary nutrients, and we'll see the specific nutrients 
necessary to really support the health of the adrenal glands. And overuse, again, 
if I go to the gym, and I work out my right bicep every single day, that's many 
people will say, that's just stupid. Why don't people say that's stupid when 
people are abusing and using their adrenal glands every single day and working 
them out to the bone.  



	

	
	

 
3:26   
Now when we're looking at adrenal fatigue as a whole, there are certain areas of 
vulnerability, certain places which we might perceive as the weakest link and 
areas we might want to address pretty aggressively. So the first one is 
perception. And we talked about perception in great detail. Say you're in a bank 
and someone comes in and robs it, that would totally probably freak you out. But 
if there was someone else there who is like a marine officer, they might be 
perceiving the robbery in a completely different way; starting to figure out 
strategies to deal with this person robbing the bank. Whereas you, you're just 
listening to everything they say. Genetics are always a factor with any disease or 
condition. So of course, some people are more genetically susceptible to being 
adrenally fatigued than others. Some people can handle late nights and lots of 
physical stress and lots of mental and emotional pressures on them, and lots of 
different things happening in their life. Some people need lots of good sleep, 
need to just focus on one thing at a time, can't stress their bodies out too much, 
etc., etc. You know, we all have our own biochemical susceptibilities. 
 
4:51   
Prenatal programming; the information on this is coming out more and more 
often how we can have epigenetic influences from our mother, from our father 
years before we're even born. History; so what has happened in our past? Do we 
still hold these things in our emotions? Do we still hold these things in our body? 
Have we processed through them? Or are we reliving them? The activity of the 
receptors in the body; so again, we all sort of have, we've talked about sensitivity 
in our receptors, and we all have individual ways of either up regulating or 
down regulating certain receptors. Secondary messenger systems; so when we 
look at the nervous system, we see that neurotransmitters are passed from one 
neuron to another. Part of that process are secondary messengers, which helped 
to move that message along. Some people's secondary messenger systems are 
just not working as well as they should be. Production of hormones; we know 
that certain nutrients are important for production of hormones. Making sure 
we're digesting our food properly to get those nutrients and various other steps 
along the way to make the appropriate hormones. And we know that different 
hormones interact in different ways. Progesterone and estrogen need to be 
balanced. Testosterone and estrogen need to be in balance. Cortisol needs to be in 
balance with the sex hormones as well. And how are we metabolizing these 
hormones as well? So two people can get their adrenal stimulated, two people 
can make cortisol and adrenaline at the same time, but Person A might be able to 
clear that out of their bloodstream a lot quicker than Person B. As a result, Person 
B feels the stress response a lot longer, right? If two people are in a car, they 
almost get hit, they have the same response, but one person is like talking about 
something else a minute later, then the other person is like, 'Oh, my gosh, we 
almost got hit by a car', 20 minutes later, right? So we perceive things very 
differently and process those hormones in a much different way.  
 
 



	

	
	

7:23   
Looking at some specific patterns of adrenal dysfunction, we've talked about the 
stages, stage one, two, and three. Now let's go a little bit further and look at what 
it's like in a real human being. What are some of the patterns? What are some of 
the things we experience or some of the things we observed in people with 
different stages of adrenal fatigue? So looking at stage one, we have stressed and 
wired people typically. They're always stressed, and they're always like high 
energy ready to go. Then we have stressed and tired, so they're stressed and 
they're starting to kind of run out of resource. And then stage three, we have 
stressed and depleted, so wired, tired then depleted, and it's kind of like this bell 
curve, we respond to the stress, then we can't really respond anymore.  
 
8:20   
Now, the way we measure this is through lab testing called saliva cortisol 
testing, or four-point cortisol measure. We use saliva, because that shows how 
much cortisol is bioavailable, and basically, we measure it first thing in the 
morning, noon, in the evening, and then at nighttime, so that's why it's four 
points. As you can see here in the chart, the yellow is sort of the optimal range of 
cortisol production. The orange, we're starting to get a little high, so it would be 
the normal range, but a little bit above optimal, and then the red is too high, and 
vice versa for the green, and then the blue. So this is what a healthy person's four 
point cortisol test would look like. It starts pretty high in the morning; that's the 
normal rhythm of cortisol that helps us get out of bed in the morning. And then 
it slowly decreases and tapers off during the day. 
 
9:28   
So the first pattern we're looking at here is people who have trouble falling 
asleep. They're wired and tired, right? This is sort of seen a lot with stage one 
adrenal fatigue. And what we see here is sort of a normal line throughout the 
day, but then in the evening, they get pretty wired. And I find that these people 
may get even more creative in the evening and they really have to focus on 
evening rituals, on getting it their nervous system relaxed in the evening, 
practicing proper sleep hygiene, and some other things that we will talk about in 
a moment. So we see normal curve during the day, and then it spikes up at night; 
it keeps them up at night. For this individual, they get early morning waking. So 
what happens is their cortisol may spike prematurely; they don't wait till seven 
or 8am, when they're going to wake up to get a cortisol spike, we might get this 
in at 3 am, 4 am, 5 am, cortisol shoots up, and then they can't get back to sleep 
because cortisol does not really let you sleep too much. This individual may be 
anxious during the day, so they could have a stressful job that's constantly 
keeping them stimulated. They're definitely going to have poor blood sugar 
control. So here we're starting to see a real weakening of the adrenal glands. This 
would be more indicative of stage two adrenal fatigue. The daily stress is 
keeping the cortisol high throughout the day, and obviously this is going to lead 
them towards adrenal burnout over a period of time. And I find that these 
people are the ones that are like, go, go, go, go, go, go. and then eventually, it's 
time to go to bed and they go to sleep. And then they wake up and it's go, go, go, 



	

	
	

go, go, go, go, and then they crash again. So this would be stage two-ish, early 
stage three, where we have someone who's tired and groggy in the morning, just 
trouble getting up in the morning. You know those people, you might be one of 
them, where you just can't get your day started. You wake up, you're lying in 
bed, and you just can't get that fire that you need to get going throughout the 
day. And that's because the cortisol isn't there to get you up in the morning to get 
you going, right? And then slowly, this person usually will go for some 
stimulants, a coffee, they eventually sort of get their momentum going, and 
maybe by noon, they're back to like baseline able to finish their day, but really 
hard to get up in the morning. And then, of course, when we're getting into stage 
three adrenal fatigue, there's complete burnout, this person is just always tired. 
They're in the blue, very, very poor blood sugar control, can't get sugar into the 
cells, tired all the time, depressed, lack of enthusiasm for life even. and they just 
want to sleep all the time. But the sleep might not be top quality in the first place. 
So these are some patterns that we see typical. Of course, symptoms and patterns 
can vary greatly amongst individuals. But getting a four-point cortisol could be 
very helpful in trying to figure out where people's vulnerabilities are and how to 
treat them. 
 
13:15   
Now, a couple other ways to test are some real easy in-home tests. Now one of 
the things as a function of our sympathetic nervous system is how our pupils 
react, how they dilate and constrict depending on what comes into them. So you 
can do what's called an iris contraction test. Very simple to do, I do it with most 
of my clients that come see me here in the clinic. And what you do is you shine a 
light into a person's eye, not like directly in but sort of from the side, to get some 
light coming in, and you look for the inability to maintain a contraction. So what 
will happen is, of course, when there's light coming into the eye, the pupil will 
constrict to decrease the amount of light coming in. You keep that light shining 
in that eye, and a normal pupil will remain contracted, but what you see is with 
someone with adrenal fatigue after about 30 or 40 seconds, the pupil sort of 
shakes a little bit, and then it opens up and the pupil dilates. And that's 
something you can just do, looking in the mirror to yourself, or all you need is a 
flashlight, looking in someone else's eye, and the pupil unable to maintain that 
tightness, kind of shows a weak sympathetic nervous system. You can retest that 
also over and over to see how much progress that individuals making.  
 
14:54   
So for testing, we've got the four point cortisol and then we have without 
collecting any fluids, we've got the Iris test and another one called the postural 
hypertension test. So we're looking at postural blood pressure here. Now why is 
it related to the adrenal glands? Well, the adrenal glands help us to increase 
blood pressure when we go from supine to standing. You know, it's interesting, 
we're one of the only animals on the planet that walks around standing up. Most 
are horizontal, so they don't need as much adrenal stimulation. But to go from 
lying down to standing up, we need adrenal stimulation. So if the blood pressure 
doesn't respond, that could be a sign of adrenal fatigue. We can check postural 



	

	
	

blood pressure by lying down for three to five minutes in the supine position. 
Then we take the blood pressure, so give the person the chance to relax 
somewhat, then that person stands up and we take the blood pressure again. A 
normal blood pressure will actually increase about 10 to 20 points, but someone 
with adrenal fatigue, blood pressure will drop. Obviously, something that is not 
ideal if we want to increase blood pressure and get that person blood flow to the 
brain. So another really good, easy, non-invasive tests that you can do to check 
adrenal function.  
 
16:34   
So with all this talk about adrenal function, how do we actually heal these 
things? Healing the adrenals involves addressing the person holistically as with 
anything. We need to address lifestyle, and diet. Without addressing lifestyle 
and diet, healing the adrenals is impossible. Now I've seen a lot of people who 
have tried to do this, they have not adjusted their lifestyle, they have not 
adjusted their diet, they're taking all these different herbs and adaptogens, and 
supplements and stuff, and they think their adrenals are going to heal. Doesn't 
matter if you take the best adrenal supplements in the world, if you're not 
addressing diet and lifestyle, you're not getting to the root. And we find that a lot 
of the recommendations we're going to be talking about are similar for all of the 
stages of adrenal fatigue, it's just the worse you are, the longer you have to do it, 
and the more focused and more adherent you have to be doing. 
 
17:39   
Now, a critical aspect of healing the adrenals is balancing blood sugar, because 
imbalanced blood sugar is a biochemical effect that's going to stress the adrenals, 
even if you're not getting stressed. It's causing an internal stress just by going on 
that roller coaster that's lasting every day, up and down. So we want to get the 
person on a low glycemic index; that's looking at specific foods that have a lower 
glycemic index like a yam versus a white potato, and a low glycemic load diet, so 
making sure that they're not consuming a whole bushel of yam potatoes and just 
sticking to a smaller amount as we talked about in the blood sugar section. So 
first step, low glycemic index, low glycemic load diet.  
 
18:33   
Some other recommendations. First of all, we want to avoid distress, and engage 
in eustress. If riding a roller coaster is the scariest thing you've ever done in your 
life, and it completely stresses you out and you feel depleted after, don't do it. If 
riding a roller coaster is exhilarating, and you love it, and it's fun, go ride a roller 
coaster. I've had some clients in my office where we've had to discuss what 
activities are extracurricular that brings them joy that they have fun doing. Some 
people have forgotten how to have fun. You get so caught up in life and your job 
and making money so you can eat and live and whatever. You sort of forget 
what it was like to play and to be a kid and to have fun. We have to reconnect 
with that. Changing perceptions is also very important. So for people who have 
experienced a trauma, who have a phobia, who have certain things in their life 
that are happening every day that are activating that stress response, we want to 



	

	
	

address that. How do we address that? There are lots of great resources out 
there. There are self-help books, self-improvement books, there are audio tapes, 
and therapists that we can use to help us. Cognitive Behavior Therapy is one of 
the best therapies out there to help change the perceptions and helps give people 
skills. I'm not such a fan of talk therapies because you're not really developing 
any skills, but these different things help to change the perceptions. It's like when 
I saw that pen, how am I going to change my perception around that pen so that 
it doesn't freak me out anymore? I'm going to look at it first, I'm going to maybe 
touch it and hold it another day, and maybe going to write with it another day, 
taking step by step a desensitization, slowly exposing yourself to the stimulus.  
 
20:40   
We want to avoid things that trigger the adrenal glands. There are actually two 
things that we're afraid of when we're born. Any ideas what they are? I'll give 
you a moment just to think about that. All the rest of our fears are actually 
learned. So a lot of it is unraveling that and trying to unlearn the fears that we've 
created within our body. There are two things that we're afraid of when we're 
born. One is falling; if you don't swaddle a baby correctly, their arms kind of 
twitch a little bit and they get scared and maybe cry, and the other thing is loud 
noises. Babies are really scared of loud noises. So we want to control these things 
in our life; bright lights, loud noises, stimulating things, clubs are really not good 
for people with adrenal fatigue, loud concerts, bright and loud movies, things 
like this.  
 
21:49   
Sleep hygiene is extremely important for recovering the adrenals. We'll talk 
about that in more detail. Avoiding stimulants, you definitely want to avoid 
coffee, caffeine, sugar, gluten, high glycemic index foods. You want to balance 
work and play, you want to work hard, you want to play hard, right? It's all 
about balance. All work and no play is not fun. All play and no work can also 
become a stressor. No one ever really wants to be on vacation permanently; 
you'd get very bored and that would then be a stressor. So you need a balance, 
you need to find a balance. 
 
22:32   
Learning how to say no. So a lot of people are martyrs. They give up themselves 
to help others, but to a fault. They have trouble saying no. So sometimes we just 
have to teach people how to tell people no so that they can have some time for 
themselves. And mothers are notorious for this because mothers are always 
wanting to give, of course, I'm generalizing, but they always want to give, give, 
give to their children and forget to make time for themselves. And rest is super, 
super, super important. I even encouraged naps with later stages of adrenal 
fatigue. 20-minute power naps during the day really great.  
 
23:19   
Some other really great tools to help move stress through the body. Sometimes 
it's not about stress management, but it's about helping it move through the 



	

	
	

body. Now there's something called heart rate variability, and this is a really 
useful tool to help manage the nervous system. So our heartbeat, so say it's 
beating 60 times per minute, there are spaces between each heartbeat, so it goes 
du-dum, du-dum, du-dum, du-dum. Now when we're more in a sympathetic 
nervous system mode, the spaces between those heartbeats are extremely 
variable. So the heartbeat may go du-dum-du-dum, du-dum, du-dum-du-dum-
du-dum, to exaggerate. When we're in parasympathetic nervous system mode, 
the heartbeat might be a lot more coherent, du-dum, du-dum, du-dum du-dum, 
and there are devices that can measure this. So I use these devices in my clinic. I 
also recommend them for people, and they're fantastic for biofeedback and for 
retuning the whole nervous system. It's almost like meditation on drugs because 
you're seeing in real time, whether you're getting into what's called coherence or 
not; rather when you just meditate, you can't really see what's actually 
happening in your body. Although meditation really is a fantastic way to 
destress.  
 
24:55   
The right type of exercise is really important as well. We have to remember that 
exercise is like a drug. There's the right type for the right person in the right 
dosage. Some people really love yoga and going for a walk, and that's what they 
need. Some people really love doing some hardcore workouts, and that's what 
they need. And this is something that I think varies somewhat depending on 
which stage of adrenal fatigue you're in. If you're in stage one, and even stage 
two, you can deal with more vigorous forms of activity as long as you give 
yourselves enough time to recover. Whereas stage three, I would only 
recommend to people that they do restorative forms of exercise, light walking, 
restorative yoga, light bicycling, light swimming, things that are just slower and 
aren't going to stimulate those adrenals too much.  
 
25:54   
Deep breathing. Deep breathing is one of the best and easiest things to do on a 
daily basis that can greatly influence the immune system, greatly influenced the 
adrenals as well and the whole HPA axis. So usually, I start with people five 
minutes a day, twice a day, so 10 minutes a day. You don't even need such 
serious instructions. Just breathe deeply. A really good rule to go by is breathe in 
for four seconds out for eight seconds. You do that for five minutes, even for 5, 
10, 15 seconds, you'll feel a profound difference. This has effects on cortisol, 
adrenaline, and all the stress hormones in the body. Very quickly lowers all of 
these stress hormones.  
 
26:46   
Music is a wonderful thing to just relax too. Everyone likes different types of 
music at different times. Sometimes I like really heavy music. Sometimes I like 
really, really soft music, but it can be very relaxing. A calm environment. We all 
need some space where it's calm, it's quiet, it's relaxing, to be able to unwind and 
fully decompress. Nature is an amazing healer. First of all, there are a whole 
bunch of what are called aerosols that plants and nature make that go into the air 



	

	
	

that helped to relax the nervous system. And even if you've ever noticed some of 
the craziest phenomenon’s having to do with nature, like a very, very loud 
waterfall is still very relaxing. So getting into nature is a really great way to heal 
the adrenal glands.  
 
27:41   
Socializing is also a fantastic way and you definitely want to socialize with the 
right people, because if you socialize with the wrong people that could be 
extremely stimulating to your adrenal glands. How do you know the difference? 
When you socialize with the right people, you have more energy afterwards than 
you had when you began. When you socialize with the wrong people, you just 
feel depleted and wanting to have a nap after meeting with them. So choosing 
your friends appropriately.  
 
28:12   
Now we did talk about sleep, and one of the key hormones that is released when 
we sleep is melatonin. Now as you can see here in this chart, melatonin will start 
to increase around 8pm as the light goes down. And also, to understand that as 
we age, we'd make less melatonin. But also, melatonin greatly plummets when 
the sun comes up. So the sun stimulates the pineal gland in the brain to make 
melatonin or to stop making melatonin, and this has some pretty serious 
implications when we're talking about sleep hygiene. We want to make sure that 
we're getting ready for bed properly. We'll talk about that in a moment, but very 
important that we optimize our melatonin production. Now as you can see here, 
melatonin goes up as we go to sleep. And as we saw with cortisol, it comes up 
with the sun. So these two are kind of opposites. Melatonin goes up that night, 
down in the morning, cortisol goes up in the morning, then down at night. 
They're opposites from each other. Now oftentimes people think about 
melatonin just for sleep. But melatonin, its benefits go above and beyond that we 
see with sleep. It's a strong antioxidant. It helps to protect the brain. It improves 
libido. It's inversely correlated with cortisol as we saw, and it protects us from 
estrogen, especially women. It actually protects breast tissue from higher levels 
of estrogen. And that lends the question, well, if that's true, do we see any 
correlation between breast cancer or estrogen related cancers or illnesses, and 
people who don't get a proper release of melatonin like shift workers? And that's 
been quite clear in the research to be a clear and present issue. In this paper, it 
showed that women who work on rotating night shifts with at least three nights 
per month, in addition to days and evenings in that month, appear to have a 
moderately increased risk of breast cancer after extended periods of working 
rotating night shifts. We've seen this in multiple studies that women on shift 
work have poor melatonin regulation and therefore higher risk for breast cancer. 
So we have to understand that sleep really is so important, because it restores us 
on so many different levels; well beyond which we probably understand this 
point. But one of the things is the melatonin protects us from certain hormones, 
as well. And in fact, when I use melatonin with some of my clients, I've used 
them with some clients who have had breast cancer, we use really high doses of 



	

	
	

melatonin, which have been shown in the research to be quite preventative for 
further breast cancer.  
 
31:26   
Now, because we are talking about sleep, and how important it is, we have to 
understand something called sleep hygiene. How to actually go to sleep 
properly. Firstly, we want to make sure we're in a dark room. We can do this by 
using blackout blinds, turning off the lights, things like that, no night lights, no 
electric clocks, or by using an eye mask as well or by doing both. That's going to 
optimize melatonin production. No bright devices, especially one hour before 
bedtime. Don't look at a screen. Don't look at a phone or a TV. If you have lights 
in your home, try to dim them in the evening. If you have a clock with a bright 
light, dim that or turn it off or don't have it in the bedroom. Try to remove all 
electrical devices away from your head in your body while you sleep. You know 
the nervous system is the most complicated electrical device on the planet. So we 
don't want to disrupt it with any sort of radiation, like non ionizing radiation, 
like from a cell phone. Make sure you're in bed by 10pm. We want to follow the 
rhythms with the sun as much as possible. Don't do any stimulating activities, 
like don't work out at 9pm, don't go to a loud club at night. Try not to watch any 
really stimulating movies like action flicks or be exposed to very upsetting 
conversations before bed. Really tried to decompress and slow down before bed. 
And a really great thing to do is to use a lavender diffuser, or to use a diffuser to 
get lavender into the air, which is shown to be very relaxing. Or you can even 
put it on your hands or put it on your pillow or put it somewhere in the room 
because lavenders extremely relaxing to the body.  
 
33:34   
But when all else fails, chew gum. Okay, so this is an interesting study. They took 
40 participants, the mean age was about 22 years old, and they had them 
performed multitask framework at two intensities, both while chewing gum and 
while not chewing gum, what they found was the group that was chewing had 
better alertness, reduced anxiety, stress, and cortisol levels. Now obviously, I'm 
not going out and recommending everyone start chewing gum, especially if it's 
got sugar and aspartame and all that nasty stuff in it. But just kind of interesting, 
maybe sometimes a little piece of gum that's natural, made with xylitol or 
something might be a good thing to kind of take the edge off. I found it just a 
cool little study. Overall performance was better as well.  
 
34:31   
Now we know that exercise is very, very important for stress relief. I mean, there 
are thousands of studies out there. Low to moderate exercise is most effective 
when done for about 15 to 30 minutes, so it doesn't even have to be that long for 
a really good effect. Three times a week or more for about 10 weeks in this study. 
Jogging, swimming, cycling, or walking, and it increased body temperature, it 
improves brain perfusion. So what does that mean? Blood flow to the brain. One 
of my favorite things to do is to work out first thing in the morning. I also bike to 
work a lot of morning, so I love it because it just gets me going. It gets the blood 



	

	
	

flow going to my brain and I can think quicker, I can think better, I can work 
better as well. And exercise impacts in a positive way the hypothalamus, 
pituitary, adrenal axis. Yoga has becoming way more popular in our culture. I 
think there's good reason for that, because people need it. So in this study, 
woman were randomly assigned to attend yoga practice, 90 minutes, two times 
weekly. For eight weeks, the yoga group experienced lower morning cortisol, 
improved emotional wellbeing, and improved fatigue. All really great for 
someone who's adrenal fatigue. So again, there are different types of yoga. So I 
would recommend someone in a stage three to do more of a restorative, whereas 
someone in stage two or stage one can probably benefit from more of a vinyasa 
flow or something a little bit more strenuous.  
 
36:13   
Now a question I get often is where does coffee fit in? Here's a little candle 
burning himself out the both ends. A lot of people do this. And to get the energy 
again, they go to coffee, caffeine, a stimulant. Ultimately, I don't think it fits in 
anywhere. We need to avoid all stimulants to know how much energy our body 
is making naturally, and how much we have, right? When our body gets tired, 
it's a sign. It's not a sign to go get another tall coffee, it's a sign to go get some 
more rest, to sleep better, to eat better food, to drink more water, to do all these 
things. So a lot of people are self-medicating with caffeine in order to keep their 
energy up. And that's like, you're driving in your car and your check engine light 
goes on, you take a hammer, and you just smash the check engine light. It doesn't 
work that way. So we don't want to burn the candle at both ends. Caffeine 
definitely furthers that issue. So sometimes we have to work with someone to get 
them slowly off caffeine. Some people are willing to do it cold turkey, but I'm 
really interested in seeing what the body doing on its own without any 
stimulants, without any drugs. 
 
37:41   
 And we always have to mention digestion when we talk about stress. Now, in 
the digestion course that I do, we talk about stress and the stress response in how 
it relates to digestion in great detail. Here we'll just touch on it briefly, but we 
have to understand that a stress dominated system shuts down the appropriate 
functions of digestion. When you're in fight or flight mode, when blood is going 
to the extremities to get ready to run or fight, blood goes away from the internal 
organs. Why would you need to digest your meal in order to deal with a saber-
toothed tiger? You don't you need all your resources to fight it or to run away as 
fast as possible. So digestion shuts down. And when digestion shuts down, 
nutrient absorption decreases. We also have various issues happening from 
stress, like irritable bowel syndrome, ulcers, gastroesophageal reflux disorder. 
We know that stress decreases what's called Secretory IgA, which is one of our 
first lines of defense in the digestive tract. So in order to address everything as a 
whole, we have to deal with stress. And we have to understand that if we're 
stressed that's going to greatly impact digestion as well.  
 
 



	

	
	

39:15   
Now the adrenal glands require various nutrients in order to operate properly. 
So here I've made for you a little list of those nutrients and some dosages to look 
at. So we always want to start with a good quality multivitamin. The adrenal 
glands are highly dependent on B vitamins but specifically vitamin B5, 
pantothenic acid, so we can go up to therapeutic dosages of this to support the 
adrenal glands. Great user of vitamin B5, we also see higher amounts of B6, 
biotin and folate being used. Vitamin C is critical for adrenal health too. We can 
go a lot higher than 1 to 2 grams if we're using it therapeutically. The more stress 
we're under, the more vitamin C we will burn up. Magnesium also gets used up 
a lot quicker. Zinc is important for adrenal health and we also want some 
balanced fatty acids. So we'll look at some of these in a bit more detail. That's sort 
of your summary slide to give you the dosages in the list there.  
 
40:28   
So the first one is pantothenic acid and that stimulates the adrenal to secrete 
corticosterone and progesterone. It also induces adrenal responsiveness to 
adrenal corticotropin releasing hormone. Can you guess where we find this in 
food? Cremini mushrooms. So we can use foods to get these nutrients in, and 
also if someone is adrenal fatigued, we can supplement with some 
nutraceuticals, some supplements. The B vitamins are also very important. 
They're essential for adequate blood sugar and neurotransmitter regulation. 
We've talked about blood sugar in great detail, and we also know how important 
neurotransmitters are.  
 
41:14   
Looking at vitamin C in marathon runners, they measured immediately post-
race the cortisol and adrenaline and they found that it was significantly lower in 
runners supplementing with vitamin C. So I've recommended this to a number 
of athletes to be taken before, during, and after physical events to really try to 
clear those hormones out quickly to allow the healing process to begin. A couple 
other studies group given vitamin C showed to less increase in blood pressure, 
decreased subjective stress response, and faster cortisol recovery. So sometimes 
it's not a matter of how much you make, but it's a matter of how you metabolize 
it after it's made as well. Animals that are deficient in vitamin C have a 
significant higher serum and saliva cortisol. So pretty clear connection between 
vitamin C and the stress response. Another study here looking at the B complex 
and vitamin C together; pretty revolutionary to combine two groups of nutrients. 
So what they did was a randomized placebo controlled double blind trial looking 
at 215 males between the ages of 30 and 55. They measured their profile of mood 
states, perceived stress scale, and general health questionnaire. So these are just 
different standardized tools to measure these different things that are commonly 
used in the research world. The group that was supplemented found 
improvements on the perceived stress scale, and the general health 
questionnaire, and the vigor sub scale on the profile of mood states. So they 
found improvement on basically all levels. So B vitamin and vitamin C are really 
important for adrenal fatigue.  



	

	
	

 
43:17   
Moving on to magnesium, we also find it being very high in spinach, one of my 
favourites. With people who are deficient in magnesium, we see that they have 
adverse reactions to stress. So this is sometimes even seen as the startle response. 
Someone makes a lot of noise, and maybe only a few people jump and a few 
people are totally fine. Low magnesium and high calcium increase the release of 
stress hormones, so there's a biochemical connection there. This further lowers 
tissue magnesium, especially under conditions of stress. So it kind of creates this 
cyclical effect, you don't have enough magnesium, you perceive stress more 
acutely, that depletes more magnesium, and then the process happens over and 
over again. Magnesium deficiency increases stress, paradoxically increases 
cardiovascular disease and related conditions. So again, feeding into that cycle. 
Now, related conditions here, they were talking about hypertension, 
cerebrovascular and coronary constriction, and occlusions, arrhythmias and even 
sudden cardiac death.  
 
44:39   
Omega-3 fatty acids; those good essential fats are really important for the 
adrenals as well. Omega-3 supplements blunt the stress response elicited by 
mental stress. Epinephrine, cortisol and energy expenditure are all significantly 
decreased with fish oil supplementation. Omega-3 deficiency adversely affects 
learning and cognitive behavior. Omega-3 prevents cardiovascular disease, type 
two diabetes, metabolic syndrome, hyperlipidemia and depression. So it's just a 
really good base to cover when we're looking at a full nutraceutical program.  
 
45:26   
Now moving into some botanicals, so herbs that are really helpful in repairing 
and restoring the health of the adrenal glands, we're going to look at a bunch of 
what are called adaptogens. Adaptogens are herbs that help your body adapt to 
stress, they slow down some of the processes in the HPA axis. They don't make 
you as acutely sensitive to them. And what people experience on adaptogens is 
that, they may go through a typical day and feel stressed and tired at the end of 
the day, but when they take the adaptogens, they're not as depleted at the end of 
the day. They're able to handle certain events throughout the day easier. They 
recover quicker, they sleep better, it's just this kind of snowballing effect. So 
we're going to look at using some of these specific nutrients, these herbs and 
other nutrients, in specific stages as well. So when would we actually use these 
things? So looking first at stage one, and stage two adrenal fatigue, where 
individuals are stressed and tired or stressed and wired. We're going to talk 
about ginseng, cordyceps, rhodiola, phosphatidylserine, and L-theanine.  
 
46:44   
The first one is panax ginseng, and panax ginseng is really great at helping the 
adrenals recover. It improves the cortisol response. It enhances energy 
metabolism during exertion; that's a cool one. So say we have two individuals, 
they're doing some sort of tasks like running 5 kilometers. The individual on the 



	

	
	

adaptogen, the ginseng, has better energy metabolism than the other individual. 
Really great for sports as well. And it has some anti-anxiety effects. It stimulates 
the immune system, so it has some immune activating effects, increases the 
activity of natural killer cells, which are cells that can go around the body and 
kill whatever shouldn't be there. It protects neurons from toxicity and hypoxia, 
so it actually protects parts of the nervous system from some of the effects of 
stress. It improves cognitive performance, so it works with the nervous system 
and the brain. It has anti-atherosclerotic activity, so it helps to protect the 
cardiovascular system as well. Improves wound healing, decreases allergic 
responses, and enhances insulin sensitivity. What a powerhouse! This is why it's 
one of the top herbs in Chinese medicine and even Western medicine. Here's the 
dosage for you; about 200 milligrams, two times a day standardized extract 
containing 4% ginsenosides. We also find that there are a variety of different 
ginsengs. There's one called American ginseng as well, which is a little less 
stimulating, and Asian ginseng, which is a lot more stimulated.  
 
48:44   
Another adaptogen, which is more of like a mushroom, is called Cordyceps 
sinensis and cordyceps increases cortisone production, so helps to increase 
cortisol for certain individuals. It decreases blood glucose, decreases blood lipids, 
blood fats, helps to protect the kidneys and stimulates the immune system as 
well. Actually, these mushrooms have a lot more of a modulating activity, so 
when I say stimulate, it doesn't mean it will make an overactive immune system 
too active, it actually helps to modulate that activity. And we want to do about 
400 to 800 milligrams, two times a day of the cordyceps. And you can see that 
cordyceps actually look like little caterpillar's and that's not a coincidence. 
Cordyceps is actually a fungi that will infiltrate the bodies of different insects, 
like a caterpillar, and completely take it over, and that's how the mushroom 
proliferates; pretty interesting and a little bit scary.  
 
50:01   
The next one is called rhodiola. And rhodiola has pretty strong anti-fatigue 
effects that increase mental performance and concentration. So I use rhodiola a 
lot with people who are just extremely low energy, really fatigued and needs an 
extra little kick throughout the day. Now some stress chemicals that we've been 
talking about may act as excitotoxins, they activate the nervous system too much. 
Rhodiola prevents excessive calcium channel activity induced by potassium 
chloride and glutamate, so it actually has somewhat of an inhibitory effect on 
that activation of the nervous system. It significantly improves depression, 
insomnia, and emotional stability. So isn't that interesting, I just said that it 
actually helps with energy, and you can see in the next bullet point here, it 
reduces general fatigue under stressful conditions. But it also helps insomnia; 
isn't that interesting. So it helps with energy during the day, and helps with sleep 
during the night. This is the nature of adaptogens. They don't work like 
stimulants like coffee, where it just stimulates you and then you can't get to 
sleep, it actually has a dual effect, it's more of a modulating effect on your 
energy. It helps you give energy when you're supposed to have it and helps to 



	

	
	

bring it down when you're not supposed to have it. The dosage is about 100 to 
1000 milligrams per day. You can increase slowly with someone to make sure 
that it's not stimulating them too much, and take it without food, about 30 
minutes before meals.  
 
51:53   
The next one here is called phosphatidylserine and phosphatidylserine is an 
interesting molecule. It's actually embedded within our cell membranes, as you 
can see here, so we make it in the body. It's not an essential nutrient, but 
sometimes we don't make enough and when we take higher dosages it can really 
have profound therapeutic effects. One of the things that it does is it blunts the 
cortisol and ACTH response. So I really like to use phosphatidylserine in those 
where we've done a saliva cortisol test or they're like waking up in the morning 
way too early. We use the phosphatidylserine at specific times to help to bring 
down the cortisol a little bit. This isn't something that I'd want to use high dose 
and someone who has stage three adrenal fatigue. It blunts cortisol and ACTH; it 
improves cognitive function on tasks such as learning and memory skills and 
elderly. In my Therapeutic Nutrition and Supplements in Practice course we 
talked about phosphatidylserine's use in great detail for cognitive decline, like 
Parkinson's, Alzheimer's, and dementia, as well. It really helps with the elderly 
for memory. For bringing down cortisol, we can use pretty high dosages of 300 to 
800 milligrams per day. That's shown to attenuate the serum cortisol response to 
acute stress; it increases performance, improves mood, and lowers feelings of 
stress as well. For sleep, you can do it about one to two hours before bed.  
 
53:36   
Another great nutrient is L-theanine. L-theanine is a phytochemical in green tea. 
And the cool thing about green tea, which I love, is that although there's caffeine 
in it that stimulates you, there's also this L-theanine that helps to balance you 
out. So the two kind of work together, it doesn't become too stimulant, and it's a 
fantastic beverage to use to get people off of coffee. It attenuates the response to 
acute stressors. Decreased heart rate and saliva IgA have been demonstrated for 
people on L-theanine. It also increases dopamine and serotonin, which of course 
are two neurotransmitters that make us feel great. One of the way L-theanine 
works is it works on alpha brainwaves, and these are the brainwaves that we 
make in the waking state that give us a sense of relaxation. So it can be really 
useful for people who are wired, for people who are perceiving stress a lot, who 
need some sort of calming throughout the day. The dosage is about 200 to 1200 
milligrams per day in divided doses. And we can have this either by drinking 
tea, but if you don't want the caffeine component, which I don't really like to use 
with people with adrenal fatigue, I just go straight for the supplement of L-
theanine.  
 
55:11   
And of course, there's chocolate. Who doesn't want to eat chocolate? Here's your 
prescription, eat 40 grams of chocolate for 14 days. In this study, it showed that 
chocolate being consumed decreased urinary excretion of cortisol in 



	

	
	

catecholamines, and partially normalized stress related differences in energy 
metabolism. So we can even get people eating a couple squares of dark chocolate 
a day to help to decrease the stress response. Not such a bad prescription, in my 
opinion. We know that chocolate has things like tryptophan in it that help as a 
precursor to serotonin. They've got the bliss chemical in it called anandamide. It 
also has something called phenylethylamine, which is really relaxing to the 
nervous system as well. It's the chemical people release when they're in love.  
 
56:14   
The second thing we're going to look at here are certain herbs for stage three 
adrenal fatigue; stressed and completely depleted. So the first one is 
ashwagandha. Ashwagandha is known as the vitalizer inn Ayurvedic medicine; 
it's been used for thousands of years. It's used for weakness caused by age, 
illness, overworking sleep deprivation, or nervous exhaustion. Its traditional 
uses for stress tolerance, for improving vigor, stamina, convalescence, nervous 
exhaustion, fatigue, geriatric stability, physical and mental stress and insomnia. 
So you can see it's got quite a wide range of accolades in terms of helping us deal 
with stress. And studies confirmed the HPA balancing action of ashwagandha. It 
moderates the stress response, it lessens depression, it decreases blood sugar, so 
helps with blood sugar control, improves glucose tolerance, decreases, cortisol, 
improves cognition, decreases stomach ulcers, and one of my favourite uses for it 
is it supports the thyroid. So as we've seen, adrenals are sort of the gateway to 
treating the thyroid, but ashwagandha is particularly effective at adrenal 
support, while also supporting the thyroid gland. So it's got a bit of a double 
whammy there. And there's the dosage for you there to follow. You want to use 
these things for a minimum of about one to six months to really see some 
positive changes. It's not like taking the supplement for like a week and then 
saying, 'Oh, why isn't working?' We really have to use these things over a period 
of time because that's how long it takes to reset the hypothalamus pituitary 
adrenal axis.  
 
58:21   
The next one is called licorice root. It's wonderful for lowering cortisol, cortisone, 
aldosterone, and prostaglandins. But particularly, it has what's called a cortisol 
sparing effect. So we make cortisol, but that can be converted into cortisone. And 
the glycyrrhizic acid in licorice actually slows down that reaction and potentiates 
and improves the effect of the cortisol that we're making. I like to use licorice a 
lot with people who were on steroids, actually, or that are coming off steroids, 
because one of the issues with steroids is that it shuts the adrenals off. Because 
you're getting steroids from outside, the adrenals stop making the steroids, the 
cortisol, and then that's why you have to wean people off of prednisone, for 
example, or steroids. If we bring some adaptogens in, specifically licorice, we can 
start to potentiate the effect of whatever those adrenals are making and help to 
improve the adrenal strength as we ramp up their activity. Now something also 
to be aware of is that the glycyrrhizic acid in licorice has an aldosterone like 
effect, and aldosterone raises blood pressure by increasing sodium retention, 
decreasing potassium retention, and increasing blood pressure. So we just have 



	

	
	

to be aware of that for people with high blood pressure. But typically, people 
with adrenal fatigue actually have quite low blood pressure. Dosage is about 1 to 
2 grams per day, or there's your extract dosage as well.  
 
1:00:10   
Now for those who have been experiencing adrenal fatigue for quite some time, 
they can often get into a state of major or medium depression. And in those 
situations, it's nice to go to some of the herbs that may have somewhat of an 
antidepressant effect. We get that quite a bit from the adaptogens, but there are 
also some very specific herbs that can kind of help with us. Now people with 
major depression often have excessive hypothalamus pituitary adrenal axis 
activation, manifested by hyper secretion of ACTH and cortisol. So they have 
overproduction of the stress hormones. St. John's wort effect genes involved in 
the HPA regulation, so it actually works on a genetic level. Some of the 
flavonoids from St. John's wort have been shown to decrease ACTH and 
corticosterone after about two weeks of usage. So I like to use this in people 
where depression is also a component of the adrenal fatigue. There's the dosage 
for you, about 900 to 1800 milligrams per day and you want it in a standardized 
extract, which is what it's been studied in the most.  
 
1:01:33   
Valerian root, another wonderful herb that actually helps to promote cell 
proliferation in the hippocampus. We talked about the hippocampus being a 
very important part for memory, and understanding that chronic stress can affect 
and destroy the hippocampus. So there is some very hopeful research out there 
on valerian in its use for regenerating the brain, specifically the memory centre. 
Valerian is also fantastic as a sedative, so people who can't get to sleep, it can 
help potentially GABA as we saw earlier in the course, and can also help to calm 
down the body. I'll also use valerian not just for sleep, but during the day, if that 
person is kind of wired, and I'll use it in somewhat lower dosages. I don't want 
them to take it if they're like already really, really tired, it's going to make them 
more tired. But if they're wired, it can help to level them out somewhat. And 
we're using about 1.5 to 3 grams per day in those individuals.  
 
1:02:45   
Now I've prepared a couple of charts here just to show you how we might apply 
some of these nutraceuticals we talked about. So for this individual here who 
might be overstimulated, who might have really high cortisol levels, we might 
start them off on a multivitamin. Oh, and this is an actual sort of case study, so 
this was a 47 year old mother with three kids and she was getting progressively 
low energy and tolerance for life. So as you can see here, she woke up in the 
morning, she was go, go, go taking care of the kids, and then she kind of crashes 
at night. So what we did is we gave her a multivitamin, just to cover the basis, 
adaptogens in the morning and in the afternoon, phosphatidylserine about 600 
milligrams at noon, and in the evening, so where there was the cortisol spikes, 
and L-theanine, three times a day at a dosage of about 200 milligrams. So you can 



	

	
	

see how you can match up some of those nutraceuticals we talked about with the 
profile of that individual.  
 
1:03:57   
Let's look at another case study or example. This individual is a 50 year old 
woman who's just had years of stress from her job and is in a state of adrenal 
fatigue. She can't get up in the morning, feels tired all the time, and wants to 
sleep all the time, but really doesn't have such a restful sleep. And for this 
individual, we might give them a multivitamin. Again, adaptogens throughout 
the day, probably morning, afternoon and evening. And we'd probably use 
something like licorice because it helps to potentiate cortisol, and whatever 
cortisol this individual is making, we want to really get the maximum out of that 
cortisol.  
 
1:04:46   
So there you have it. We've really dived deeply into adrenal health and adrenal 
fatigue. It's so important because it really is the root of so many things. I get a lot 
of clients coming to me, and sometimes people just want to do everything the 
best, and sometimes I get something like this, 'I'm learning how to relax doctor, 
but I want to relax better and faster. I want to be on the cutting edge of 
relaxation.' And I actually get some people say, 'okay, if I'm going to do the 
meditation, what's the best one? If I'm going to do the relaxation, what's the best 
one?' And really, the best one is the one that works for them. The best one is the 
one that works for you and that you'll do and that you'll adhere to, and that 
you'll basically comply with the rest of your life. Because the adrenal glands and 
treating the adrenal glands nicely is a dietary and lifestyle habit that needs to be 
maintained throughout life, for health of the whole hormonal system. 
 


